

CHILDREN'S SERVICES DIRECTORATE

ASHTON-UNDER-LYNE · AUDENSHAW · DENTON · DROYLSDEN · DUKINFIELD · HYDE · LONGDENDALE · MOSSLEY · STALYBRIDG

David Goldsworthy

Head of Child Protection and Children in Need

Denton Centre, Acre Street, Denton, Tameside, M34 2BW

Call Centre 0161-342-8355

www.tameside.gov.uk

Email: david.goldsworthy@tameside.gov.uk

Doc Ref FOI 8710

Ask for David Goldsworthy
Direct Line 0161 342 4475
Date 26 April 2019

request-566004-a63b6c88@whatdothevknow.com

Dear Ms Riley,

Ms C Riley

By Email:

Freedom of Information – Request for Information Unique Reference: FOI 8710

Thank you for your request for information dated 4 April 2019, which the Council received by email. You have requested the following information:

Please could you provide us with the contact details email or phone numbers of the team managers and service managers of the children's social work teams.

Having carefully considered the matter, the Council has determined that the information is exempt from disclosure under the following provisions of the Freedom of Information Act 2000.

Section 21: information accessible to applicant by other means.

Under section 21 of the Act, the Council is not required to provide information in response to a request if it is already reasonably accessible to you. You may access the information that you have requested from our website at: https://www.tameside.gov.uk/contactuschildrensservices

Unfortunately we are unable to provide you with the names or contact details of employees other than the Senior Officers who are responsible working within these teams as you have requested. This information is exempt under section 40(2) of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 for the following reasons:-

It constitutes personal data of which the applicant is not the data subject, and, the information falls within paragraphs (a) to (d) of the definition of "data" in section 1(1) of the Data Protection Act 1998, and, the disclosure of the information to a member of the public otherwise than under the Freedom of Information Act would not be fair and lawful processing of the personal data and would therefore contravene the first data protection principle in Schedule 1 of the 1998 Act

More information and contact details for Children's Services can be found at: https://www.tameside.gov.uk/childprotection/parentinfo

If you have any queries about this letter, please do not hesitate to contact me.













If you are unhappy with the service you have received in relation to your request and wish to make a complaint, or request a review of the Council's decision, please write to Sandra J Stewart, Borough Solicitor, at Tameside Metropolitan Borough Council, Dukinfield Town Hall, Dukinfield, Tameside SK16 4LA.

If you are not content with the outcome of your complaint, you may apply directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision. The Commissioner cannot normally make a decision unless you have exhausted the complaints procedure provided by the Council. The Information Commissioner can be contacted at: The Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire SK9 5AF and at www.ico.gov.uk.

Yours sincerely,

David Goldsworthy Head of Child Protection and Children in Need